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BOARD OF GARRETT COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

ADMINISTRATIVE SESSION 

February 24, 2011 
 

IN ATTENDANCE    Chairman Gregan T. Crawford 

     Commissioner Robert G. Gatto 

Commissioner James M. Raley 

 

County Administrator R. Lamont Pagenhardt 

 
In Attendance for certain sessions James Hinebaugh, Director, Department of Economic Development 

 John Nelson Director, Department of Planning and Land Development 

 Jay Moyer, General Superintendent, County Roads Department 

 Wendy Yoder, Director, Department of Financial Services 

 Scott Weeks, Assistant Director, Department of Financial Services 

 Linda Lindsey, Director, Department of Public Utilities 

 Jeff Broadwater, Assistant Director, Department of Public Utilities 

 Gorman Getty, County Attorney 

  

1. Road Bonding in the context of Marcellus Shale development.  A letter of opinion and draft 

indemnity bond was reviewed by the Board and staff.  Attached is email correspondence from the 

County Attorney to the Board and Mr. Pagenhardt (dated January 25, 2011) that outlines other 

points of interest.  This policy was also addressed relative to pending legislation on natural gas 

extraction which was also reviewed by the Marcellus Shale Advisory Committee.  The Board asked 

that time be scheduled at some point to have interested parties attend an informational session 

prior to the commencement of drilling and other activities.  Those to attend would be drilling 

companies, representatives from the fire and rescue associations, Emergency Services Board, 

County staff, law enforcement, and other parties. 

 

2. Review/Recommendation on proposal for County Roads Department to complete road and 

parking project at Northern Garrett High and Middle Schools.   Mr. Moyer reviewed the scope of 

this project which in his opinion was outside the level of work of the Roads Department and within 

the timeframe of planned project work for the upcoming months. Commissioner Raley asked if the 

Roads Department could do some preliminary construction work or complete segments of the 

project.  It was determined not to be feasible.   

 

3. Update/briefing on Puzzley Run Water System and previously discussed agreement with the 

Mayor and Town Council of Grantsville.  This matter was part of the discussion the Board had with 

the Mayor and Town Council of Grantsville during the annual Fiscal Year 2012 Tax Differential 

meeting.  Ms. Lindsey provided the chronology of the project with input from Mr. Hinebaugh and 

Mr. Nelson to include a series of regulatory reviews by the Department of Natural Resources and 

Maryland Department of the Environment.  It was determined that the County will communicate 

with Senator George Edwards to ask him to work with the Department of Natural Resources to 

secure approval for development of drilling for water on State land that has been a point of no 

decision for some time. 
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4. Discussion and follow-up discussion on Department of Public Utilities Inactive Equivalent Resident 

Unit (ERU) policy.  This subject came up during the DPU New Commissioner Briefing on November 

29, 2010.  Ms. Lindsey, Mr. Broadwater, and Mr. Getty provided background on the adoption of 

this policy to include past due payments from a number of private developers.  It was pointed out 

that the value of any parcel increased due to the availability of public sewer (or water) service. 

 

5. Ms. Lindsey addressed the following issues that Commissioner Gatto had requested to placed on 

the agenda for an update 
 

a) Odor control within the Deep Creek Lake Sanitary District 

b) Back-up pumping stations within the Deep Creek Lake Sewer System 

c) Pump station control panel upgrades 
 

6. The Board of County Commissioners, on a motion by Chairman Crawford, which was seconded by 

Commissioner Gatto, and made unanimous by Commissioner Raley, appointed Bruce Swift to the 

Garrett County Planning Commission as alternate.  The same motion re-appointed Troy Ellington 

and Jeffrey Messenger as members and moved Anthony Doerr from an alternate member to 

member.   Official letters of appointment will be sent to each appointee under the signature of 

Chairman Crawford. 

 

7. Mr. Nelson briefed the Board of County Commissioners on the protocol and format for the joint 

Planning Commission and Board of County Commissioners Public Hearing on March 8, 2011 to 

discuss amendments to the Garrett County Comprehensive Plan to recognize Ridgelines as 

Sensitive Areas in need of protection and recommend a framework for regulatory control of ridge 

top development. 
 

8. The Board of County Commissioners reviewed a Department of Economic Development Project 

List initially presented to the Board on February 17, 2011.  On that date Mr. Hinebaugh requested 

to designate potential/unbudgeted projects.  The Board, on a motion by Chairman Crawford, 

which was seconded by Commissioner Raley, and made unanimous by Commissioner Gatto, 

approved a priority listing of potential projects to include projected funding sources.   This project 

summary is attached to these Administrative Session minutes as Exhibit 1. 

 

9. The Board of County Commissioners, on a motion by Commissioner Raley, which was seconded by 

Commissioner Gatto, and made unanimous by Chairman Crawford, moved into Executive Session 

under section 10-508 of the Maryland Open Meetings Law on this date to discuss personnel 

matters.   The same motion ended the Executive Session and moved back into Administrative 

Session on this date.   

 

10. Mr. Pagenhardt, Ms. Yoder, and Mr. Weeks reviewed the preliminary budget to include direction 

on tax rates, employee salary considerations, and other input prior to proceeding with a 

recommended comprehensive budget. 

 

11. The Board of County Commissioners, on a motion by Chairman Crawford, which was seconded by 

Commissioner Gatto, and made unanimous by Commissioner Raley, approved a real property tax 

exemption for Adventure Sports Center International for Fiscal Year 2012.   
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12. Mr. Pagenhardt reviewed a number of other administrative legislation testimony matters with the 

Board of County Commissioners. 
 

13. The Board of County Commissioners, on a motion by Commissioner Raley, which was seconded by 

Commissioner Gatto, and made unanimous by Chairman Crawford, moved into Executive Session 

under section 10-508 of the Maryland Open Meetings Law on this date to discuss personnel 

matters.   The same motion ended the Executive Session.     
 

 

Attest:      By Order of the Board, 

 

        

______________________________  _______________________________ 

R. Lamont Pagenhardt,    Gregan T. Crawford, Chairman 

County Administrator    Board of County Commissioners  

  

_____________ 

Date    
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12. Mr. Pagenhardt reviewed a number of other administrative legislation testimony matters with the 

Board of County Commissioners. 
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R. Lamont Pagenhardt,    Gregan T. Crawford, Chairman 

County Administrator    Board of County Commissioners  

  

_____________ 

Date    
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